
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February/March 2023 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Church,  
 
We are excited; 2023 has been amazing year in the Lord so far! We were able to attend a lot of meetings and 
Missions Conferences with some of the kindest people. We feel blessed to be able to partner with so many to get 
the Gospel to El Salvador.  
 
While we were in Lodi, California, a lady named Celia was selling candy in a 
parking lot and asked if we would like to buy some. Most of us would say no or 
that we didn’t have the cash. This was just a great opportunity for me to present 
the Gospel, and praise the Lord, she did get saved. Lionel is a very outgoing little 
guy, and with that, he loves to invite people around us to church. It is a great 
opportunity to open a conversation with those who are willing to listen and 
present the Gospel.  
 
We had the opportunity to attend the Pastors’ Conference at North Valley Baptist 
Church, and it was a great blessing and encouragement to be able to learn new 
things about serving the Lord. We also got to spend some time with my grandfather, 
Tommy Ashcraft, while we were there. 
 
Pray as we continue traveling. Lionel and Luca have been an absolute joy to travel 
with. They love meeting new people and love going to church. We are very thankful 
that God gave us two little boys who are the perfect travel buddies. Pray that God 
will give us all the strength and health to keep going and be a blessing to all those 
we get to cross paths with. Thank you for your prayers and your faithfulness to our 
Saviour.  
 
For His glory, 
 
Daniel & Megan Gonzalez 
Missionary to El Salvador 


